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In This Issue
Hey readers,

I'm so excited to bring to you this 2nd

edition for this year of the Xaymaca Key.

This issue took me awhile to put together as

I have never made a newsletter this long

and inclusive of so many articles. BUT it is

my hope that this proves to be extremely

informative and visually appealing. 

In this newsletter  we have:

- messages from most of the board

- Featured K family clubs

- Awards

- Information on the YOF grant

- and so much more in store

As we are going through trying times with

our wildly unpredicatble schedules it is

important for each of you to continue to

stay safe, wear a mask and practice

techniques that help you to keep calm. The

school year is about to start so there will be

new challenges with learning but it is

important to remember you are all still Key

clubbers and are here to serve your 

Now sit back and take in the motivating

words of our board and appreciate the Key

Club International Sponsors that make this

all possible.

- Amelia Campbell
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Message from the District Secretary Treasurer

Message from the Governor
Hello Key Club Jamaica, 

I hope all is well and that this message finds you all in a good

Hey Key club Jamaica ! My name is Jaden Stoddart

and I’m your District Secretary Treasurer for 2020-

2021. I look forward to working with you all to have a

fun and productive year despite the unique

challenges we all face this year. So as we all adjust

to these new circumstances let’s all work  together to

stay safe while we continue with our   activities. I

urge you all to keep as motivated and driven as you

have always been.

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

- Jaden Stoddart

1

mood. Unfortunately this year we haven’t been given much 

opportunity to attend and host annual events that we’ve 
come to look forward to, as in previous years. Our physical

interactions have also been restricted due to the outbreak

of the novel corona virus, but nothing can kill our Key Club

spirit. Instead of dwelling on what could’ve been, let’s think 
about what can be. This is the perfect time to do something 

you’ve always wanted to do; maybe learn to code, learn a new
language or you could use your time to brainstorm project ideas. 

The fact is if we like it or not being under quarantine has become a 

part of our we like it or not being under quarantine has become a part of our daily lives, so we

should make the most out of it. I hope to meet you all in the near future. Stay protected, stay

safe and remember that change begins with you, until next time.

Yours in service, 

Demario Mew

District Governor

Key Club Jamaica



Message from the District Webmaster

Hi everyone, My name is Whitney Waysome and this key club year

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 2

working with you all. Stay inside and stay safe.

- Whitney Waysome

 I will be serving as your District Webmaster. I attend Hampton 

School where I am in upper sixth form. Since being apart of

key club I have learnt to be the best version of myself by

adapting leadership skills that has helped to build character.

Serving as my club’s Bulletin Editor last year it was easy to

transition into my role as District Webmaster and sole my

plans for this year include : fully developing and publishing the

 district website, working along with the DBE Amelia to co-chair

the communications and public relations committee and to 

mentor bulletin editors across the district. Looking forward to 

Message from the LG of D1
Hey  Key Clubbers ! 

year was to get rid of the communication barrier between the different schools, after achieving

this, despite the challenges we currently face, there is a greater sense of togetherness within my

division. 

Despite the pandemic altering the normalcy in our way of life, projects and meetings need not be

canceled, but simply planned bearing Covid-19 in mind.

There is life during and after Corona and I pray that we will have a great year and that our clubs

will strive despite the circumstances as we all continue to build our home, school and

communities.

- Wendy-Ann Ivey

In case you don’t know, I am Lieutenant Governor for Division

One, Wendy-Ann Ivey and I attend St. George’s College. We

are about to begin the second quarter of the Key Club year

and I am excited to see us all work hard to not only improve

the standards of our clubs, but to also maintain those

standards. Unfortunately we are facing difficult times, and

many of us might be confused as to where we go from here.

As Lieutenant Governor, some of the plans I had depended on us 

coming together physically. However, I have been learning to

coming together adapt to the new normalcy. One of my goals for the



Hey Key clubbers, my name is Alexander Mingoes and I’m the

Lieutenant Governor for the great Division 2. I’m a chill,

understanding and kind person that’s easy to talk to. This is 

Message from the LG of D2

my second year of being LG and I’m happy to have this

opportunity. I’ve been apart of Key club for a few years now

and I know that we have never experienced a key club year

like this. So in the unprecedented times I wish for us to keep

as active as possible even though there are tons of

restrictions and I plan on doins as much as I can to help

anyone who needs help. This key club year will be a

successful one as long as we all band together, be optimistic

and stay determined in honoring our pledge. - Alexander Mingoes

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 3

Message from the LG of D3

HI am Kodesh Doiley, a student of St. Catherine High School and 

I must say it is an honor to be trusted to run this division 

- Kodesh Doiley

I am the newly elected Lieutenant Governor for the Division 3. 

and I am fully aware of the role and responsibility that has 

been thrust upon me.  It is my mandate to work closely

with the board of governors to ensure a smooth operation

in the management of the affairs of Keyclub Jamaica thus

ensuring transparency so that all stakeholders can be duly

satisfied.

Our main purpose is to increase the continued success of this 

district and to do so we will need the unconditional support of all executive members from

every single club across the district. The foundation has been laid, let us now create

monumental structures that will last for years to come.

Thank you.



Message from the LG of D4

Hello everyone. I am Maleika Moncrieffe, the Lieutenant Governor of

 Division 4.

Due to COVID- 19, we are facing unprecedented times, and it is 

now more than ever that our service as Key Clubbers is 

needed. As we embark on the most interesting and creative 

Key Club year, I aim to be the visionary, delegator, problem 

solver, motivator, organizer and architect of this division that 

will steer us to greatness. 

My objectives for Division 4 areto: 1. Increase our numbers, 

2. Strengthen our clubs and sponsoring Kiwanis relationships, and 

3. Boost our activeness in district events and matters.

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

As we continue to navigate these challenges regarding the coronavirus, remember to always

stay safe! I leave with you my last words, if you go through life imparting nothing, then that

was not a life worth living, and with Key Club we are all given the opportunity to impart our

knowledge and service. I am beyond elated for all that is to come and the memories that we

will be making along the way.

- Maleika Moncrieffe

4

Hi Everyone, my name is Arnav Chatani, and I will be serving as 

Lieutenant Governor for Key Club Division Five. I am 16 years 

old and I attend the Heinz Simonitsch School. As a person I 

would describe myself as hardworking, consistent and fun. 

I am looking forward to the upcoming year as LG for 

Division Five, looking to not only uplift our division, but to 

make an impact on the district as a whole. The Corona Virus 

has hindered us thus far from progressing as we normally 

would in Key Club. With that being said, I still believe we can all 

work together to make this year a spectacular one. I am looking 

forward to meeting and serving alongside you all in the various projects 

and events planned for the year. For now, however, I implore you all to stay at home and

stay safe.

Message from the LG of D5

- Arnav Chatani



Hello I am Yolanda Smith, the Lieutenant Government

for Division Six.  The year of 2020 has given us great

challenges as we are expected to practice social

distancing and keep safe, I hope that we stay

connected with our friends and family through social

media.  For this key club year I aim to develop

upcoming key clubs in the division as well as to

expand our skills to execute successful projects for

the year 2020 – 2021.

Message from the LG of D6

- Yolanda Smith

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 5

Message from the LG of D7

For this key club year, I aim to grow my division stronger by starting new clubs and strengthening

those we already have.  In addition, plans are in place to have remote socials as well as to

devise new ideas on how to execute projects during these trying times.  I look forward to

working with you all in building a better Jamaica.

~Semaj

Hey everyone! 

I am Keeno-Lee James the Lieutenant Governor of Division

seven. Currently I am in upper six at Jamaica’s oldest 

 educational institution, The Manning’s school located in

westmoreland.  Since the key club year has started, the

journey has been quite technical given that  most things

must be done remotely as a result of the corona virus.

However, I believe that this local epidemic has given us a

plethora of opportunities to embrace the present to move

forward. 



Hey keyclubbers 

I hope you all are in good health and are also taking the 

necessary precautions to stay that way especially during 

these times 

I am IPDLG (Immediate Past Distinguished Lieutenant 

Governor) Siranie Dias of Division 4 and I am introducing 

myself to my fellow key clubbers because I have been given 

the opportunity to grow my love of service by not only serving 

D4 but every other Division (Excited? Yes). 

How so? 

I am your LG at Large for this key club year. I plan to serve you all by helping your Lieutenant

Governor's to unleash their best leadership qualities and help their tenure to go along much

smoother. I definitely look forward to both directly and indirectly serving you all.

I leave with you one of my favorite quotes by Henry Ford

"Obstacles are the things you see when you take your eyes off your goals".

Keep Safe,

Siranie Dias 

LG at Large

Message from the District LG

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 6

Hello! My name is Kimberlee Foo, I am a member of the

Campion College Key Club and the Chairperson of

Memebership growth and retention for the district board. I

consider myself a very social and outgoing person, using

these aspects of my personality my goal for this Key Club

year is to ensure all division 2 Clubs are thriving with new

and current members by coming up with fun ideas for

students interested in becoming members! I aim to

encourage more people to join key club so that we may

build a bigger society in helping Jamaica. Thank you!

Message from the Chairperson of Membership Growth and Retention

- Kimberlee Foo



YOUTH

PROTECTION

GUIDE

YOUTH

PROTECTION

GUIDE

https://www.kiwanis.org/docs/default-source/training/

training/risk-management/youth-protection/youth-protection-

policies?sfvrsn=1ea43aef_2&_zs=AxGhf1&_zl=s62a6
7

Kiwanis International holds itself and its members to the highest standards of

conduct and awareness. As such members must know how to protect the youth

which they interact with.

The organization has taken extensive action to equip Kiwanis clubs, districts and

Service Leadership Programs with the tools to provide safe and secure

environments for youth.

Kiwanis international

observes Youth Protection

Week annually which

serves to give Kiwanis

clubs the time to ensure

their clubs are in

compliance

Go to this 

page to find all

the youth

protection

policies and

procedures.

ALL YOU NEED TO KNOW

https://www.kiwanis.org

/clubs/member-

resources/training/risk-

management/youth-

protection

By the end of the week

participants should be

able to:

Understand the

Youth Protection

Guidelines.

Identify troubling

behavior or
abuse.

Respond
appropriately if a

child discloses abuse

to you or if you

witness troubling
behavior.





DISTRICT LEVEL Taken from

our IG:

@Keyclubjamaica

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 9



Taken from

our IG:

@Keyclubjamaica

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 10



Congratulations!Congratulations!

Taken from

our IG:

@Keyclubjamaica

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 11



INTERNATIONAL LEVEL Taken from

our IG:

@Keyclubjamaica

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 12



Taken from

our IG:

@Keyclubjamaica

Congratulations!Congratulations!
They will be missed. 

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 13



Key Club International
Summer Leadership

Conference

Key Club International
Summer Leadership

Conference

As International Convention had to be cancelled this year, the Key Club

International board instead hosted their first ever online International Convention.

It was 3 days of sessions and workshops where key clubbers learnt skills, tips and

tricks that would help us all carry out our duties even better. Some of the

workshops offered this year included: Thirst Project: Global citizenship and local

service,  Diversity and Inclusion, Food Insecurity, College 101 along with various

trainings for the positions of governor faculty advisor, editor, to name a few.

As we boast over 350 registrations and attendants for the event, we are thankful

for all those who registered and attended the sessions!

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 14



Keep Track of what we have in storeKeep Track of what we have in storeKeep Track of what we have in store

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 15



We are thankful for

the 25 submissions

that got enormous

shares and helped to

educate persons on

different Mental

Illnesses. The winner of

our competition was

annoucned on June

5th.

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

MENTAL ILLNESS AWARENESS MONTH
COMPETITION

16

Taken from

our IG:

@Keyclubjamaica



Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

WinningGraphic!

A Close

2nd

1

2

3

4

@hamptonkeyclub

@cckeyclub

17



KIWANIS FAMILY
Feature

EDNA MANLEY COLLEGE OF THE VISUAL AND PERFORMING ARTS

CARIBBEAN MARITIME UNIVERSITY CIRCLE K
AND

Here are some

pictures of our

fellow k-family

members hard at

work.

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

On Sunday August 23,2020 the Edna Manley College of the Visual 

and Performing Arts and Caribbean Maritime University Circle K

International  Joint Project.

18



FUN
TIME
FUN
TIME
FUN
TIME

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

Spot the

Difference

19



FUN
TIME
FUN
TIME
FUN
TIME

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on 20

Key Trivia

As of 2010, Key Club
has 30 member

nations, and clubs
exist on every

continent except
Antarctica.

 Jamaica District had

the most ever clubs

distinguised at the

Diamond Level at this

year's ICON.

In May of 1946 the

first Key Club

newsletter was

published and it was

called "Keynoter."

The first official Key
Club district was

Florida and it was 
 founded in 1939.

Key Club International

expectx for each

member to do 50+

hours of service a year

making that around 12

million hours annually.



Individual clubs continuing to have meetings, elect

boards and have whatever safe services they can is vital

to keeping the organisation going. So we urge all of you

to take to Whatsapp, Zoom, Google Meets or even IG

Live to communicate with your members and plan how

you will be moving forward this unpredicatble year.

REMINDER

Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

Although you are at home

and we do hope you are

keeping safe Key club goes

on. So we are begging

each club to still

HAVE MEETINGS!!

21



YOUTH

OPPURTUNITY

FUND (YOF)

YOUTH

OPPURTUNITY

FUND (YOF)
WHAT'S IT ALL ABOUT?

All in formation taken from:

https://www.keyclub.org/youth-opportunities-fund/ 22

The Youth Opportunities Fund (YOF) is

an endowed fund of the Kiwanis

Children’s Fund which provides grants

to Key Club and Key Club members for

scholarships and service

opportunities.

YOF grants can help you take action.

Look around and identify service that

needs to be done in your school,

community or the world. Then apply

for a grant.

YOF grants are only given to Key Clubs and/or individual club members. Grants are not

given to divisions or districts.

Grant amounts between US$100 to US$2,000 may be requested.

Applications must be submitted online by October 15 at 11:59 PM, EST.

Applications are reviewed by the Key Club board at the November meeting.

Grant applicants are emailed of outcomes the first week of January.

A list of grant recipients is posted online the third week of January.

The club’s 2019-2020 dues must be paid before YOF grant checks can be issued.

A YOF Final Grant Report is due at the end of the grant cycle (January 1).

Grant Basics

Application can be

found here:

https://kiwanis.forms

tack.com/forms/key_

club_2020_yof_final

_report_submission_f

orm

Digicel Foundation Mek a Muckle Micro Grant

YOF IN JAMAICA

Demonstrate an appropriate management structure to effectively manage the project

and show financial viability. 

Commit to utilizing the funds for the purpose it was granted. Any deviation should be

approved in writing.

Commit to acknowledge the contribution of the Foundation in all public materials

associated with the funded activities.

Submit fully completed applications signed by two executive officers and a Justice of

the Peace.

The grant offers a maximum of JM$165K to schools, youth clubs, community groups and

organisations. To be eligible for this grant the application must: 

1.

2.

3.

4.

Application Link: 

http://www.digicelfoundation.org/content/dam/digicel/

Foundation/Jamaica/Apply%20for%20Funding/Mek%20A%

20Muckle%20Application%20Form.pdf



HIGHLIGHTS
OF THE PAST
MONTHS
J U N E

23Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on



J U L Y

24Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on



A U G U S T

25Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on



this district like your unmatched passion for serving, and I am so excited
to be able to work with everyone. Outside of my Key Club life, I am a 11th
grader from the state of Georgia. I love to paint, bake sweets, and listen
to music. Although this year is quite unprecedented, I will try my best to
make this service year a remarkable one. Some of my goals are to
effectively communicate with the governors and                district board
members, hold multiple brainstorming sessions along with sistrict calls,
provide resources/guidebooks, and act as a support system and sounding
board for everyone!

If you have any questions or just want to talk, do not hesitate to contact
me!

Yours in Service,
- Melanie Kim

Email address: melanie.kim@keyclub.org
Phone Number: (571)-528-8824

NOWNOWNOW
A MESSAGE FROM...
Our International Trustee
Melanie Kim!
Hello Jamaica District! My name is 
Melanie Kim, and I have the distinct honor
to serve as your 2020-2021 International 
Trustee! I have heard such positive things about 

Follow us for more updates @key club jamaica on 26



Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

Support this Project
taken on by the

Hobart Key Club in
Indiana to benefit

Riley Children's
Foundation

Go to

@keyclubbersgottale

nt for the origianl

posts.

27



Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

Service Ideas
IMAGES TAKEN FROM ST.
ANDREW HIGH SCHOOL KEY
CLUB'S JULY BULLETIN
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Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

IMAGES TAKEN FROM ST.
ANDREW HIGH SCHOOL KEY
CLUB'S JULY BULLETIN

29



Follow us for more updates @key club jamaica on

ABOUT KCI 
SPONSORS

Get to understand our valued
partners, without them Key
Club would not have the
global reach and impact that
it has today.

Children's Miracle Network is a non-profit
organization that supports member children's
hospitals across the U.S through Monterey
donations and fundraisers. Since 1983 CMN has
been filling up the gaps left by inadequate
government funding. They assist Key Club by 

Ico-operating with members and hosting service projects and fundraisers at CMN
hospitals.

March of Dimes, founded in the 1938, is an
organization dedicated to offering care and
support to mothers and their babies throughout
the course of pregnancy and post-natal care. This
organization, in partnership with Key Club
International, has made strides in providing
education surrounding pregnancy, research in
pre-natal and post-natal medical care as well as
providing support to mothers during this time.
Over the decades, March of Dimes has raised 

Nickelodeon, a longstanding partner of Key Club
International, is a television network that is
primarily focused on providing entertainment for
children and their families. In partnership with the
Key Club organization, Nickelodeon has
organized several campaigns and annual events
that are primarily focused on promoting physical
wellness and awareness of our environment in
children. These include Nickelodeon’s ‘World Wide

millions of dollars in order to further its mission of offering care and support to mothers
and their babies.

Day of Play’, which is an annual event that encourages children to get active and
engage ina series of thrilling outdoor activities, as well as Nickelodeon’s ‘Get Dirty’
campaign that has a primary goal of encouraging mindfulness in children about their
environment and the variety of methods available to care for it.

30



Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

For many years, Key Club International has partnered with
the United States Army to aid in providing job and
education opportunities for the world’s future leaders. The
partnership between the organizations aims to promote a
thirst for learning and core leadership skills in youth. Through
programs such as Reserve Officer Training Corps (ROTC)
and March2Success.com, many students have been
provided greater opportunities for furthering their education
through a wide array of academic resources and college
funding.

Squads Abroad is a Global
Brigades Program, which is
a non profit organization
which seeks to meet the
economic and health goals
of certain communities in a comprehensive manner. They assist Key Club through
providing accessible service projects and volunteer opportunities virtually, to assist in
the development of less fortunate communities.

SThirst Project is a Global non-profit
created to help solve the world wide
water crisis through the construction
of freshwater wells in developing
communities. Providing these
communities with freshwater will
help in reducing the spread of many
diseases in these areas. They assist
the Key Club through educating and 

encouraging students and members to be apart of the effort to provide more people
with clean water.

31



Follow us for more updates @keyclubjamaica on

Thanks to the
KEY CLUB SPONSORS

32



Caring our way of life

Contact Us
WE'RE ALWAYS OPEN TO 
QUESTIONS AND SUGGESTIONS

33


